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Commissioner Senator Petruccelli spoke next. He said that when meetings like this draw a small crowd, like the one present at the hearing, it is actually a good thing. Compared to the MBC hearing in East Boston in 2006, he said they had far more attendees and many more issues. At that time, there were problems with trash, a sinkhole, water bubblers that didn’t work, etc. He said after the MBC, they followed through with their promise to work on the problems laid out and now there is a bathhouse, clean sand and vast improvements to daily maintenance. He talked about the “stickies" process and how it served to inform the DCR and others of the things that are most important to residents in beachfront communities. In 2006, he explained how the MBC created a report based on the stickies collected at that time which served to help DCR shape and implement an agenda for beach improvements. The fact that there were only a few people present was testament to the success of the process. The Senator acknowledged that there is still work to be done. He said he had friends ask about handicap accessibility to the shore. Commissioners Cullinan and Haney mentioned to him that there are roll-out wooden pathways people can use for wheelchairs; Senator Petruccelli said these are type of thing he’d like to talk about and consider. He then introduced Commissioner Chris Marchi, an East Boston advocate. He commended Chris on work he has done in East Boston and said he had some wonderful ideas about water access. 
Commissioner Chris Marchi of East Boston addressed the crowd and his fellow commissioners.  He touted Constitution Beach as a clean, family friendly location with great concessions. He said the greenway connects 20,000-25,000 people to the beach each year. He said he looked into the area of waterfront in East Boston and found it to be 12-15 miles, while the beach itself only has a perimeter of 1500 feet across. Chris said one thing he’d like to explore are alternatives to provide greater access to the water. He said there are still beach maintenance issues and he would like to discuss, along with steps to address them. Water activities such as swimming, kayaking and boating lessons would all be welcome additions to the beach. He encouraged attendees to think big in terms of being a harbor city and how to expand the ways in which residents interact with the water. 

Senator McGee indicated it was time to break into groups for the stickies exercise and asked Bruce Berman of Save the Harbor / Save the Bay to say a few words. Bruce said the last time they were in East Boston in 2006 for the MBC hearing there were serious issues. He said it was a very hot day – 100 degrees and they had a walk on the beach. There was a water fountain, but it didn’t work. There was a promise of future infrastructure, but it wasn’t there. On his tour today, he had a cold drink of water on the beach and saw the new infrastructure. He said Save the Harbor / Save the Bay runs free beach programs on this beach and other beaches throughout Boston. He said they bring supplies and the East Boston YMCA brings the kids. Bruce said Constitution Beach is an incredible asset, and right on the blue line. It’s a neighborhood beach, but has public transportation; people from all across the city and East Boston use it is all about connections going forward. Bruce introduced David Spillane of the urban planning firm Goody Clancy and asked him to explain the stickies process. 
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Sticky Note Summary 

At the Metropolitan Beaches Commission’s East Boston community hearing, 59 stickies were collected. Out of all the comments, 20 described what was effective while 39 discussed what needed improvement. The resident’s feedback touched on such topics as the improved up keep of the beach to the need for more night patrols. 

As it was at the 2007 community hearing, maintenance was a large concern for East Boston residents. While the repair of sinkholes, bathrooms, and water fountains were commended, several stickies brought up the need for removal of trash and poison ivy. Many responses turned the discussion towards the use of the areas facilities. Though a handful of residents enjoyed the ability to use the beach’s bathhouse and concessions, the lack of boat rentals and handicap access were recurring issues. Other suggestions included the need for a floating dock as well as a dog park. Echoing the previous hearings responses, programming for more beach activities was largely suggested. While the overall need for events were implied, several stickies indicated that kayak, paddleboat, and swimming lessons would be appreciated. A topic that was continually discussed throughout the hearing was the public safety of East Boston’s beaches. 

Though many residents saw improvement in the increase number of police officers on the beach since the 2007, many responses spoke of the need for more nighttime patrols. Others commented on the necessity for better lighting and speeding patrols on the beach’s surrounding roads. A few final stickies discussed the traffic on the Greenway connection in a negative light as well. 
Compared to 2007, this years hearing had a smaller, but more intimate group discussion. While the issues of maintenance and public safety were still under scrutiny, very few new problems arose. This years hearing gathered both new and old responses that could help the Metropolitan Beaches Commission make East Boston residents have a beach they could be proud of.
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Co-Chair Senator McGee welcomed the members of the Metropolitan Beaches Commission to East Boston. He said there was great success in 2007, particularly in addressing major concerns for the economic development and quality of the beaches in this area. There have been improvements in the number of DCR staff and equipment, and he said they want to continue that progress. Ultimately, Senator McGee said the goal is to make sure the beaches are not only good, but great. 


Next, Co-Chair Kathi-Anne Reinstein said how great it is to hear from people and acknowledged that it can be tough to get out to community meetings on  a work night. She assured residents that they have a great delegation and incredible representation on the MBC. Representative Reinstein noted that this is the fourth hearing for the MBC. In the weeks preceding the East Boston hearing, there were meetings in Revere, Lynn and Nahant and Hull. 
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